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Diagram
1. Shelf
2. Walls

Easy set up instructions
1. Place walls into sides of locker
2. Place shelf onto top of the walls



 

1.  I am worried about being late for class.  Three minutes just doesn’t seem long enough!
A:  The key to getting to class on time is PLANNING AHEAD!  You do NOT have time to go to your locker after every class.  Check your schedule and then plan.  For example if you have LA first and then science, you should take your science materials with you to LA because you will not have time to stop at your locker after LA and get to science on time.   Look over your schedule and plan! Don’t forget lunch (you may have to take it with you to your class just before lunch).

2. My locker is TOO small.  How am I supposed to fit everything?
A:  Some students bring shelves (easy to make out of 3 pieces of wood).  If you don’t use a shelf,

                                                                 you can still fit everything if you stay organized.  Maybe put your book-bag and                                              lunch in the top part, hang your jacket on the hook, and put your books and                 binders on the bottom.  You have to find what works for you.  Ask for help if you need it!
3. What should I do if I am absent?  

A:  If you miss school, you will miss a lot of instruction, but sometimes you can’t help it if you are sick.  The CMS rule is that for each day you are absent, you have that many days to make up your work.  Every teacher has his or her own way of providing you with your missed work.  If you are home sick but can still do work you should check each of your teachers’ websites.  (go to the Chardon Schools website, choose staff directory and every teacher is listed, go to their website). Every teacher has homework listed and often includes missed handouts and PowerPoint presentations.  When you come back to school, it is your responsibility to follow each teacher’s absent work policy and get what you missed.  ICE time is a good time to see teachers if you have questions.  Try not to get behind!  If you don’t have a computer at home you can check teacher websites on the media center computers.

4. I have so many classes.  How am I supposed to remember what homework I have?

A:  USE YOUR ASSIGNMENT PLANNER EVERY DAY!!!  When you go to each class, your teacher will have an assignment board.  Write your homework in your planner as soon as you sit down.  At the beginning of the year, teachers will remind you.  After a while though, you need to do it on your own.  Even if you don’t have homework in a class, write “NO HOMEWORK” for that day.  At the end of the day, look over your planner so you know what to take home with you.  As you complete each piece of homework, check it off in your planner (that’s a good feeling!). Get in the habit of doing this every day!

5.  What if I forget my lock combination or can’t open my lock?
A:  If you forget your combination, ask your homeroom teacher as he/she keeps a list.  It is a good idea to write down your combination in a couple of places (that only you know!).  If you have trouble with your lock, take it home over the weekend and practice it A LOT!  If you have trouble opening your lock, start over (turn it 3 times clockwise to clear it out).  Don’t panic!  If you still can’t open it, ask a teacher for help. DON’T GIVE OUT YOUR COMBINATION TO ANYONE!
6.  I am worried about being late for my bus.  How can I be sure to get to it on time?  
A:  You will have plenty of time as long as you plan ahead and don’t “dilly-dally.”  At the end of your last class of the day, look over your assignment planner so you know what you need to take home.  If you keep your locker neat, you should easily be able to grab what you need, put it in your backpack, and head to your bus with no problem.  If you are running late, let a teacher know – sometimes they can radio ahead to the bus. BE SURE YOU KNOW YOUR BUS NUMBER.
7. I am worried about the lunch room.  What if I don’t have enough time to eat?  What if I don’t have anyone to eat with?  What if I forget my lunch or lose my lunch money?
A:  It might be a good idea to pack your lunch for the first week or so.  If you pack, you don’t have to worry about running out of time to eat.  Also, you can watch and see how everything works.  Many students set up an online lunch account (your parent has to do this) so it is easy to buy lunch and you don’t have to worry about money.  If you don’t have an account and forget your lunch or money, tell one of the office secretaries - they can help you.  Try not to worry about who you eat with.  Smile, be nice, and just sit at an open seat.  Or you can ask if a seat is taken.  Remember! Many kids have the same worries you do!  

8. All my friends are on the other team!  I don’t know anyone!
A:  Talk to lots of people, even if you don’t know them – most kids will talk to you if you talk to them.  Look for someone sitting by himself or herself and start a conversation – “What elementary did you go to?” “How is your day going?” “Who do you have for_______?” – you get the idea.  Also, be a good listener- ask questions, don’t get distracted, and be kind (don’t get caught up in gossip – it tends to backfire!)   Make someone else feel good – you will feel good in the process!  Most importantly-be yourself!  Nobody likes a phony.  Stay positive and smile – a smile goes a long way in breaking the ice with new friends.  

9. What makes a 6th grader successful at CMS?
A:  1) STAY ORGANIZED (ask a teacher if you need help)

      2) Be kind to everyone! Don’t prejudge people – give them a chance. SMILE!

      3) Use your ASSIGNMENT PLANNER – it will help you stay organized.
      4) ASK for help if you need it!

      5) Come on time and prepared to class.  PARTICIPATE (it is much more fun!)

      6) HAVE FUN! 6TH GRADE IS FABULOUS!
Welcome to 6th Grade!








